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Dues Increase Passed!
At the December 6th general meeting the club voted to raise the dues $10 on
individual and $10 on family memberships. The new rates for 2017 will be:

Individual Member = $60 per year
Family Member at same address as individual = $20 per year

New Club Officers Approved
Also at the December 6th general meeting, the club approved the new slate 
of officers:

President Dave Petsel
VP Kevin Malampy
Treasurer Lance Meyer
Secretary Bill Kiesel
Field Marshall Tom Villhauer
Safety Officer Dion Daubenmire
Informational Officer Marc Niehus 
Training Coordinator Bruce Fischer
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Club Officers

President
Dave Petsel
Salvadr.dali@gmail.com

Past President
Rich VeDepo
Rich.vedepo@gmail.com

Vice President
Kevin Malampy
Iowahunter@Mediacombb.net

Treasurer 
Lance Meyer
Lmeyer2@msn.com

Secretary
Bill Kiesel 
wkiesel@mercycare.org 

Safety Officer
Dion Daubenmire
DionD66@Icloud.com

Field Marshal
Tom Villhauer
ttmv431@gmail.com

Information Officer
Marc Niehus
mniehus@msn.com

The Radio Flyer is published monthly by the Iowa City Aerohawks, a radio control flying club, and distributed free to 
members, by e-mail and USPS mail. Non-members may receive the newsletter by e-mail as a PDF file, by request. 
Spectators are welcome at the Aerohawks’ flying field and clubhouse on Hebl Avenue, west on Melrose, west of HWY 
218, on manicured, reclaimed land near the entrance to the Landfill. New members are welcome at any time, at any 
level of skill. The Club has an active, free instructional program for beginners. Membership is $50 annually, and the 
Club also requires that members volunteer help with work projects from time to time. Members must also join the 
Academy of Model Aeronautics, (the Iowa City Aerohawks are Chapter 824).

The next General Membership Meeting is:
Tuesday, January 3rd at 7:00 at the Pizza Ranch in North Liberty!
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New Club Officers Continued from Page 1

As is stated in the bylaws (and also by tradition) Rich Vedepo will serve in the role of Past President. 
Please give the new officers a pat on the back the next time you see them. The club really needs these 
volunteers to keep things running and those that have served in the past should get our thanks as well. 
I think we all sometimes forget just how much effort goes into keeping he club running and while it is 
a group effort of all the members, we do lean heavily on our officers to help us get things done.

Aerohawks Upcoming Events!

01/01/2017       Sunday        New Year’s Day Chili Fun Fly
01/29/2017     Sunday Swap Meet!!!

 

Swap Meet Update

There are only 7 tables left for the swap meet, if you need one, get it before 
they're gone.

We need someone to volunteer to chair the concessions. If we don't have 
somebody soon, there will be no concessions at the swap meet this year! Once 
we get somebody to chair the concessions, we will still need volunteers to run 
the concessions throughout the day. Make it your New Year's Resolution to 
volunteer this year and you could be done with your resolution quick!

Message from Rich Vedepo – President

I hate to report our wonderful elderly neighbor, Mrs Haman, recently fell and broke her hip. She has 
since been placed in an assisted living facility and will not be returning home. Our thoughts and 
prayers are with her in hopes she makes a complete recovery. 
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Iowa City Aerohawks
Meeting Minutes
December 2016

General Meeting called to order 7PM December 6th, 2016,   Rich Vedepo 

Approving the minutes:   
Minutes Approved - Marc N., 2nd  George C. 

Treasure report:   
Treasurer Report Approved- Shawn L., 2nd  Kevin M. 

Old Business:
Make sure to have AMA dues and Club Dues paid before Jan 1st Chili Fly.
Club approved 20$ to Roger for Hi Def Data charges on the 1st of January. All Ayes
Need someone to collect money at Christmas party.
Slate of candidates voted on. All ayes with 1 nay, Marc N.
Discussion for swap meet signage based on new Iowa City Ordinance.
Need a Concession Chair for swap meet.
Set up for Swap Meet will be Friday before.

New Business:
Dues Increase for 2017.  Individual will go up $10. Family will go up $10.
Motion for dues increase- Tim S, 2nd  Steve L. Motion approved all Ayes.
Mrs. Hammond $50 Gift Certificate Roger to handle. Approved all Ayes.
Motion to adjourn- Matt R. , 2nd Marc N.



Upcoming Dates / Events:

Tuesday January 3rd  – 
General Membership Meeting

Tuesday January 17th –
Board Member Meeting

Sunday January 29th – 
Swap Meet

Have Fun and Keep Flying!
The Radio Flyer is created and edited by the club information officer – Joe Stramaglia
Feel free to send any Pictures, Article Ideas, Requests, Comments, Feedback, Questions and Editorials to:
FlyingMadDog@gmail.com
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